
BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

SPECIAL MEETING MINUTES MARCH 7, 2023 
 

CALL TO ORDER AND PLEDGE TO THE FLAG – The Berwick Township Board of Supervisors held a 

Special Meeting on Tuesday, March 7, 2023 at 8:30 a.m. in the Municipal Building, 85 Municipal Road, 

Hanover. The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the Zoning /Code Enforcement position, part time road 

crew, and any other business which may come before the Board. Present were Supervisors Pete Socks, Tom 

Danner, Barry Cockley, Earle Black, Scott Kennedy, Roadmaster Bill Scott, Zoning Officer Andrew Myers, 

Secretary Jean Hawbaker.  

 
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS) – None. 

 

BUSINESS 
 

1) Zoning/Code Enforcement position – Discuss & Authorize Advertisement 
 

Tom Danner made a motion to authorize advertisement for the Zoning/Code Enforcement Officer position, 

seconded by Barry Cockley. Roll Call: Black – yes, Cockley – yes, Socks – yes, Danner – yes, Kennedy – 
yes. Motion carried. 
 

Andrew Myers relocated and his last day will be March 17th. He stated he would be willing to help out part 

time remotely, until someone is hired for the position. He requested to be kept on the current medical 

insurance for 90 days. Barry Cockley will check to see what his options are for the insurance, since he will be 

part time. 

 

The Board went into executive session at 8:39 a.m. to discuss personnel. 

 

The Board came out executive session at 8:46 a.m. 

 

2) Discuss part time road crew 
 

An application was received from Steven Mundorff, who has experience with paving. Bill Scott will perform 

the interview, and will report back to the Board. 

 

Barry Cockley made a motion to adjourn at 9:05 a.m., seconded by Scott Kennedy. Motion carried. 

 
 
       Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

       Jean A. Hawbaker 

       Secretary/Treasurer 

       BERWICK TOWNSHIP 
       BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
 


